## GWERNYMYNYDD CO THU HITY ASSOCIATION

## SEPTEMBER NEWSLETTER 1981

# COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION

The Community Association is arranging a Shopping Trip to Manchester on Saturday, November 14th. The coach will leave Gwernymynydd at 10 am, dropping off in the heart of Manchester's Piccadilly. The coach will leave to come home at 5-45 pm. The price is £1.50 for adults and £1.20 for children 10 years and under. Would anyone interested please give their names to either Dilys Davies (MOLD 57225) or Lilian Roberts, 2, Maes-y-Wern.

### GWERNYM NYDD SHOW

Around £400 has been raised this year and will be distributed to local charities in late Autumn. In preparation, local organisations are invited to apply by letter to the Secretary, giving details and an approximate figure of financial requirement. Please send or hand to Maragret Lee, 22, Godre'r Coed.

The Committee takes this opportunity to to thank the organisations for the superb effort given by their members this year. Also, very grateful thanks to the many individual helpers who gave time, effort and financial support to the Show.

#### ROYAL RUN

The Show Condittee thanks the helpers, supporters and well-wishers of the village for the success of the Royal Run. This raised around £60 for village charities and was a very enjoyable and happy event. Special thanks are extended to the donors of the generous prizes. We are grateful to the business people of the village - Plas Hafod, Swan Inn, Rainbow Inn, Rainbow Garage, Vipond's Newsagents, High Street, Mold, Model and Hobbies Shop, Wrexham Street, Mold. Also, this event could not have taken place without John Edwards who's idea it was in the first place. A big thank you to John, who organised the entire event - and then ran in it!

#### BONFIRE NIGHT

The Bonfire and Firework Display in the village field is on Friday, November 6th. The Bonfire will be lit at 7 pm and refreshments will be on sale as usual in the school.

The building of the Bonfire begins during the October half-term holiday - so don't forget to turn out your burnable rubbish and help it grow.

There will be a Best Guy Contest on the field to be judged about 7-30 pm. Prizes will be given to the first three best Guys - so start making yours now!

## YOUTH CLUB

Youth Club has recommenced on Friday evenings 7.00 to 9-30 pm at the Junior School. New members aged 13 or over will be very welcome.

#### PLAYGROUP

The Playgroup  $\Lambda$ .G.M. will be held at 8-00 pm on Tuesday, 13th October, in the Village Centre.

Mrs. Gwen Kime will be having a Coffee Evening at 9, Uwch-y-Dre, on Tuesday, 27th October.

Very many thanks from all the Playgroup Mums and Mrs. Duddle to everyone who attended (or donated to) our August Jumble Sale and made it such a great success.

## BINGO

The next Bingo Session has been arranged for Tuesday, 22nd September at 7-30 pm in the Village Centre.

# MOTHERS AND TODDLERS

We have now re-opened for the Autumn every Tuesday afternoon between 1 - 3 pm. Any new members are very welcome to come along for a coffee and a chat.

We need a Fisher Price Activity Centre and two bouncing cradles for toddlers. If anyone can help please contact Judith Stephenson on MOLD 55197. Also required is good jumble for a Jumble Stall on Saturday, October 17th in the Assemblt Rooms, Mold.

On Wednesday, 16th September there is a Clothes Party by Dee Minor in the Village Centre. Super clothes for the whole family - Order on the night - 4 WEEKS TO PAY. Admission 20p including coffee. Everyone is welcome.

# LST GWERNYMYNYDD GUIDES

In August we held our last joint camp as Gwernaffield Guides - 39 of us went to Bala for the week. At the camp the first two new members of Gwernymynydd Guides were enrolled - Michelle Bartleet and Kirstie Watts. Friday, 4th September we held our first meeting in the Village Centre. 18 Guides having transferred from the Gwernaffield Company and four new members joined us on this special evening.

I am pleased to have Mrs. S. Jones for an Assistant, Lynor Atkins as a Young Leader and MRS. L. Williams and Mrs. M. Whitehead as Unit Helpers.

As a new Company we will need to fund raise to purchase camping equipment for next year - if you have any kitchen utensils you wish to dispose of please contact me and if you wish to sell any camping equipment please give the Guides first refusal.

In conjunction with the Brownies we are selling Webb Ivory Christmas Cards, Paper etc. and on Friday, 23rd October we are holding a Hot Pot Supper in the Village Centre cost &l for adults - tickets available soon.

I am sure that with the help of the Villagers we can make this new Guide Company as successful as the Brownies over the past eight years. Any queries to M. Atkins, MOLD 4007.

# 1ST GWERNYMYNYDD BROWNIES

The Brownies have now resumed their meetings after the summer holidays and are looking forward to District 'Revels' on Saturday, 12th September when approximately 250 Brownies will go by coach to Llanarmon for the afternoon. I am in urgent need for adult help with the Brownies - if you are over 13 years old and can spare 1½ hours every Thursday between 4-30 and 6-00 pm please phone M. Atkins on MOLD 4997.